Good evening board, my name is Lee Spears | am here representing Bienville Outdoors located in
white springs. I'm here before you this afternoon requesting your support in saving lake 14 from
becoming a clay settling area also known as “Proposed SA14” in the reports before you.

Many of you may not know, but lake 14 is and has been the heart of Bienville for many, many
years. Lake 14 consists of approximately 1000 acres of surface water and hundreds of miles of shoreline.
There are four other lakes under the same footprint of lake 14 known as Widgeon Hole A, B, and C.
These lakes will also be affected by allowing a clay settling area through this permit.

Not being able to use this body of water has placed an economic burden on Bienville and has
lost tax revenue to Hamilton County. Please keep in mind that we are well aware that it's not just us that
is losing now it is also the local businesses that are affected by our guest use frequently.

I would now like to provide you with some data to support my last statement:

The revenue previously generated from utilizing lake 14 by fishermen from all around the world
was approximately $1.5 million dollars annually. This lake can comfortably fit 50 bass boats with two
individuals and sometimes more on each boat. So, when we look deeper into this by not allowing us to
continue using this lake the county will also lose the bed tax from the people that would be using our
lodging accommodations as well as other lodgings available in the county. Please understand the long-
term revenue that can be produced by proposing a new location for Nutrien to utilize their clay settling
plans.

Not only do we use this area for fishing we also use the area for hunting animals such as alligator
deer duck and Turkey that generate approximately $200,000 just by leasing the lake. This would be an
additional loss in bed tax and be a long-term economic impact to Hamilton County.



